MUSE *

Board of Trustees Meeting

November 17, 2004

Minutes

In Attendance:

Trustees: Mina Cohen, Bronwyn Rhoades, Judy Jonas, Ron Bowman, Mark  

Morton,  Deena Zarlin, Don  Kirkpatrick, Jed Ayres, Lucinda Clark, Jim  

Shock

1) Introductions: There were no visitors present at the meeting.

2) Minutes of Previous meeting:

(MSC (Ayres/Zarlin) to approve the minutes of the MUSE regular meeting  

of October 28, 2004  as distributed.

3) Treasurer's Report:

Lucinda Clark  gave a treasurer’s report of the October financial  

transactions. The beginning balance was $73,143.54 with $1,095.19 in  

disbursements. Deposits totaled $12,411.80 and with $63.44 in interest  

earned, the ending balance was $84,574.09. Lucinda also presented a  

Mendocino Corvette Summer Projected Budget.  An income of $8286.79 was  

earned from the Rummage Sale.  An income of $5660.85 was earned from  

the Ledford House Dinner and the proceeds of the Turkey Trot Bar were  

$702.39.

4) Review of Resubmitted Grant Proposal: Bronwyn Rhoades provided the  

group with an update on the proposal for the K-5 P.E. provider  

position which had been held in abeyance from the October Board  

meeting. Bronwyn indicated that the person whom they were in the  

process of recruiting had qualification in P.E., Health, and  

Nutrition. The plan was to offer instruction for seven hours per day  

three days a week. The program would be offered from Nov. 29 through  

June 17 and would include instruction in all three subjects. The  

Grammar School Site Council has allotted the amount of $6000 from SIP  

funds and the TUPE grant would provide $400. Jed stated that a  

separate and specific plan for the nutrition component be given strong  

consideration.

MSC (Kirkpatrick, Ayres) To grant the amount of $6000 for the Grammar  

School P.E., Health, & Nutrition program as requested by Bronwyn  

Rhoades.

5) New Round of Grant Proposals;

Mina suggested that the next round of Grant Proposals might be offered  

with a dollar amount in the neighborhood of $20,000. Hopefully, this  

would be for a District wide project or program with some “juice.”  

Considerable discussion centered around this concept. Mark talked  

about the importance of preserving the richness of the program while  

at the same time recognizing the realities of  program cuts which will  

likely have to be made because of the continuing decline in  

enrollment. The potential cuts are not usually known until the spring.  

Because of District demographics, the cuts in the foreseeable future  

will presumably be made at the secondary level.  Ron reminded the  

group that MUSE has been comfortable in preserving programs (ie the  

current music program). However, it is important not to lose sight of  

the larger picture and  thinking big  may give MUSE more elbow room to  

do new things. High visibility and popular programs help with fund  

raising  and may even attract new students to the District.

MSC (Bowman, Ayres) That MUSE would call for proposals in the amount  

of $15,000 available to all three sites.

6) Committee Reports:

a) Rummage Sale : Mina announced that thanks largely to Helena’s work,  

the Rummage Sale was successful beyond belief. There will be a rummage  

clearance sale at the Grammar School on December 4th. Depending on the  

condition of the item at the end of the day those items which are not  

sold will be donated to other charities or to the dump.

b) Mendocino Corvette Summer: Lucinda announced that the MUSE Corvette  

Summer Project was progressing well. A few tickets have been sold to  

date and she has received a newly renovated computer from the ROP  

Electronics Lab. A laser printer has also been purchased. a self  

mailer will soon be ready to send to the list of ticket buyers from  

last year and tickets have been distributed to last year’s ticket  

sellers. The car is expected to arrive in late January.

Reminder: The committee still needs additional people to help with the  

project, especially those who are willing to sell ten tickets. The  

Corvette Summer Committee meets at 8:30 every other Friday morning at  

the Mac House Suites.

c) Ledford House Dinner Comments:  Evaluation comments about the  

November Honorary Dinner revealed consensus in the following areas: •  

It is an easy fund raiser. The amount of work is minimal compared to  

the income returned. • Some concern was voiced about the emphasis of  

the auction in this event. The auction might be more effective as a  

separately organized fundraiser. It was agreed that more opportunity  

should be provided for attendees to honor the honorees. • Some  

discussion centered around the appropriateness of the Ledford House  

facilities for this event. It was generally agreed that the advantages  

outweighed the disadvantages. • Mina and Anne will serve as a  

subcommittee to review people’s thinking about the event and come back  

with recommendations for the next year’s event.

d) Candlelight  Inn Tour: Don Kirkpatrick announced that the  

Candlelight Inn Tour event will take place from December 8 through 11.  

The MUSE responsibility will again be to provide hosts for the Inns as  

needed. and Don is currently working on finding volunteers to host  

each of the Inns which are participating.

d) One More Night Concert: Ron, Jed, & Mina met with Nancy Harris from  

the Music Festival Board and reported a productive meeting. The  

Festival Board will be asked to consider selling “One More Night”  

tickets through the Festival phone number. It will also be asked to  

approve an OMN  ticket kiosk on the grounds during the festival. The  

Committee is attempting to get a commitment from a big name for the  

concert. Bonnie Rait and Bob Dylan were mentioned. Ron has approached  

the Luther Burbank Center about the possibility of piggybacking on a  

name artist performing there at approximtely the same time. Suggested  

alternate names for the event were Stay A Little Longer (SALL) and  

Encore.

7) Policy Items:

a) MUSE Financial Officer/ Corvette Project Manager: Don brought up  

the fact that although the job description for the MUSE Financial  

Officer/ Corvette Project Manager had been discussed at previous  

meetings, it had not been formally reviewed and adopted by the MUSE  

Board. Don read the responsibilities listed in the job duties  

statement. It was estimated that at the moment about 70% of the job  

related to the Corvette Summer Project and 30 % to other MUSE  

activities.  In the discussion following it was stated that as the  

organization grows, the job responsibilities may need to match the  

funding sources. Some kind of a  review process of the job  

responsibilities may also be needed in the future.

MSC (Rhoades, Bowman) That the MUSE Board accept the job description   

for the MUSE Independent Contractor as submitted and discussed.

b) The Policies and Guidelines for Outside Groups: The Policies and  

Guidelines for Outside Groups raising funds for MUSE was postponed to  

a later meeting.

8)  Other:

a) In regard to the MUSD Board Formal acknowledgment of $218,000 in  

gifts from MUSE, Mina will ask that  MUSE representatives be allowed  

to make periodic presentations to the Board. Mina will write a letter  

to the staff and Board  encouraging their participation in MUSE  

activities. Deena also reminded the group that MUSE had agreed to  

communicate directly with the staffs at the various levels. Perhaps  

this would help create and maintain a good relationship with the staff.

b) Winter Trustee Workshop: Because of a change in plans for Claire  

Ellis the date for the MUSE Winter Trustee Workshop was changed to  

Friday, Feb. 11th 4:00 - 6:00 and  Sat, Feb. 12th  8:30,

  to 12:30.

  MSC (Kirkpatrick, Rhoades) To adjourn the meeting at 5:10.

The next MUSE Board Meeting  will be held on Wednesday, December 15th  

at  3:40 in the Middle School Library.

                                                                Respectfully Submitted,

                                                                Don Kirkpatrick,

                                                                Secretary

